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The International Society for Behavioral Ecology was formally inaugurated at the 2nd International Conference on

Behavioral Ecology in Vancouver in October, 1988.

The new executive, elected by mail ballot before the Vancouver meeting, consists of:

President: Councillors:

John R. Krebs Nancy Burley

Edward Grey Institute Department of Ecology, Ethology & Evolution
Department of Zoology University of Illinois

Oxford OX1 3PS 515 Morrill Hall

UK. 505 S. Goodwin Avenue

Urbana IL 61801

President-Elect: USA.

Linda Partridge

Department of Zoology Arne Lundberg

University of Edinburgh Department of Zoology

Kings Buildings, West Mains Road Uppsala University

Edinburgh EH9 3JT Box 561, S-751 22 Uppsala

UK. Sweden

Secretary: Manfred Milinski

Hugh Dingle Universit8t Bern

Department of Entomology Zoologisches Institut

University of California Abteilung Verhaltens8kologie

Davis CA 95616 Wohlenstrasse 50 a

US.A. CH-3032 Hinterkappelen
Switzerland

Treasurer:

Martin Daly Randy Thornhill

Department of Psychology Department of Biology

McMaster University University of New Mexico

Hamilton, Ontario L8S 4K1
Canada

Albuquerque NM 87131
USA.

We of the executive are extremely grateful to our predecessors, the society’s organizing committee of Malte
ANDERSSON, Jerry BROWN, Mart GROSS, Don KRAMER, Geoff PARKER and Larry WOLF, for their diverse
and considerable efforts in launching this society so well.

THIRD INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE OF BEHAVIOURAL ECOLOGY

including a meeting with the Foraging Behaviour Group will take place in Uppsala, Sweden, on August 22 to 26, 1990.
The first circular will be mailed to Society members in early 1989. For further information, contact local host:

Professor Staffan Ulfstrand
Uppsala University
Department of Zoology
Box 561

S-751 22 Uppsala

Sweden
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SECOND INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON BEHAVIOURAL ECOLOGY
OCTOBER 6-9, 1988, HOTEL VANCOUVER, VANCOUVER, CANADA

As hosts of the conference, we in the
Behavioural Ecology Research Group at Simon
Fraser University would like to extend a word of
thanks to all those delegates whose enthusiastic
participation helped make the conference so
successful. Some 460 delegates attended,
delivering between them 210 papers and posters,
and consuming an unmeasured but large amount of
refreshment at the several social functions.
Fortunately, our infamous Vancouver weather was
not too unco-operative, and all were able to enjoy
the view at Friday’s Harbour Centre Town
reception. The Aquarium banquet was also a
memorable affair.

Regarding the program, the only complaint
we received concerned the concurrent "theme"
sessions. Some delegates felt that they would have
liked to be able to attend all four of the sessions,
and disliked having to choose between them. We
hope that all future meetings of the society will
adopt the expanded format of the 1990 meeting in
Uppsala, thereby giving each Local Organizing
Committee some flexibility in arranging the
meeting,

There are still program booklets available.
These can be obtained from me for CAN $10. A
very small number of T-shirts (medium only) also
remain (CAN $14).

Finally, I would like to thank again the entire
Local Organizing Committee here at SFU, who
gave so generously in helping to organize the
meeting. I wish Staffan Ulfstrand and his group at
Uppsala similar success, and I hope they will have
as much fun as we did.

Ron Ydenberg

Behavioural Ecology Research Group
Department of Biological Sciences
Simon Fraser University

Burnaby, B.C. V5A 156

Those who were fortunate enough to attend
October’s conference will not soon forget this
superbly run meeting. Choosing what to hear and
what to miss was necessarily painful, but the fine
scientific program was made maximally accessible:
Paper sessions were kept meticulously in synch, and
the permanent display of posters (handy to the
coffee) made it possible to examine them all at
leisure. Harbour Centre Tower was a spectacular
site for Friday night’s fine soiree, and yet that event
and locale were immediately surpassed by our
having free run of the marvellous Vancouver
Aquarium for Saturday night’s buffet.

Congratulations and thanks to all those
responsible: Conference Chair Ron Ydenberg,
Attendance Committee Chair Bernie Roitberg,
Facilities Committee Chair Larry Dill, Program
Committee Chair Mart Gross, Simon Fraser
University’s Conference Services (especially
Margot Coard, Penny Southby and Linda Fyfe), the
SFU Department of Biological Sciences, and all the
other members of SFU’s dynamic Behavioural
Ecology Research Group: Mark Abrahams, Robin
Baird, Judy Baker, Barb Beasley, Doug Bertram,
Yves Carriere, Ralph Cartar, Dave Carter, Janice
Cunningham, Mike Dehn, Cameron Eckert, Scott
Forbes, Darren Gillis, Alton Harestad, Rob
Houtman, Bob Lalonde, Eric Lofroth, Grant
MacHutchon, Guy Martel, Judy Nelson, Peter
Nonacs, Barb Peterson, Karen Price, Ann Rahme,
Mary Reid, Joanne Siderius, Chris Steeger, Clive
Welham, Dave Wiggins, Steve Wilson and Mark
Winston. And for financial help, thanks again to
the Natural Sciences & Engineering Research
Council of Canada and the Office of the Vice
President, Academic, SFU.
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Intcrnational Society for Behavioral Ecology
Membership Dues for 1989-1990

Socicty membership for the period up to the Uppsala meeting has been assessed at US $5. Dues can be paid by cheque
or money order in the amount of US $5 or Canadian $6, payable to the "International Society for Behavioral Ecology".

Name:

Address:

Please return this form with your payment to Martin Daly, Treasurer of ISBE.

International Society for Behavioral Ecology
Membership Dues for 1989-1990

Society membership for the period up to the Uppsala meeting has been assessed at US $5. Dues can be paid by cheque
or moncy order in the amount of US $5 or Canadian $6, payable to the "International Society for Behavioral Ecology".

Name:

Address:

Please return this form with your payment to Martin Daly, Treasurer of ISBE.

Those who have paid their $5 fee at or since the Vancouver meeting are paid up for 1989-1990, and need not return
the above form.

Socicty members for whom North American currencies are not convenient have been promised a UK. Giro
account alternative. I regret that details are not yet available. Affected persons will receive a further notification by
mail.

Members will receive future editions of the Newsletter, with information on activities of the Society including
future mectings and the planned journal. Other news and announcements are hereby solicited: meetings of interest to
behavioral ecologists, job opportunities, etc. Send your announcements to me, Martin Daly.

Martin DALY, Treasurer of ISBE
Department ofPsychology
McMaster University

Hamilton, Ontario

CANADA LSS 4K1



Minutes of the "Pre-Business Meeting"
October 6, 1988

Present: Newly elected members of the Executive
Committee John Krebs, President; Linda Partridge,
President-elect; Hugh Dingle, Secretary; Martin
Daly, Treasurer; Council members Arne Lundberg,
Manfred Milinski, and Randy Thornhill; and
members of the Organizing Committee Jerry
Brown, Mart Gross, and Don Kramer.

Unable to attend: Council member Nancy Burley;
organizing committee members Larry Wolf, Malte
Andersson, and Geoff Parker.

The pre-business meeting was called to set the
Agenda for the Business Meeting of the Society at
7:00 p.m., Thursday, October 6 and to discuss other
matters that should be presented to the
membership. The meeting was presided over by
Don Kramer and the following matters were
discussed: .

1. An Agenda was developed for the evening
Business Meeting.

2. Staffan Ulfstrand’s offer to host the next meeting
in Uppsala, Sweden in August, 1990 was accepted
and an announcement put on the Agenda for the
Business Meeting.

3. A list of the functions of the Society was
presented by Mart Gross and was accepted for
presentation to the Society.

4. After some discussion it was decided that
membership dues covering the period between the
Vancouver and Uppsala meetings would be $5.00.
Payment at the Registration Desk could be made in
Canadian dollars and a membership form filled
out. Payment by those not present at Vancouver
will be in American dollars sent by check to the
Treasurer or in Europe to a Bank Gyro to be
established. Dues will be waived for those without
access to the necessary currency, e.g., Eastern
Europeans.

If and when a journal is established, dues will be

adjusted to include subscription rate. Members
paying the $5.00 dues will receive the Society
newsletter and meeting announcements.
5. There was a lengthy discussion of the various
pros and cons of producing a journal for the
Society and of possible formats, editorial
arrangements, choice of publishers, and cost to
members. A vote was taken among those present,
and it was decided with only one dissenting vote to
pursue the possibility of publishing a journal. It
was also decided that suggestions for Editors and
members of an Editorial Board would be solicited
from those present at the Vancouver conference.

Respectfully submitted,
Hugh Dingle, Secretary.

Minutes of the Inaugural Business Mecling of the
International Society for Behavioral Ecology, Hotcl
Vancouver, Vancouver, Canada,

October 6, 1988

The meeting was called to order by President
John R. Krebs at 7:15 p.m. President Krebs
expressed the Society’s thanks to the local
committee and to the organizing committee of Don
Kramer, Jerry Brown, Larry Wolf, Mart Gross,
Malte Andersson, and Geoff Parker. The newly
elected Executive Committee was introduced.

President Krebs then announced the
overwhelming vote by the membership to accept
the Constitution and thus the establishment of the
International Society for Behavioral Ecology.

In an opening discussion President Krcbs
reported on the deliberations of the pre-business
meeting held during the afternoon as follows:

A) The functions of the Society were to be:

1) the production of a newsletter (including job
announcements)

2) meetings, decisions, and organization of the
membership

3) the possible publishing of a journal

4) the enhancement of the public profile of
behavioral ecology

5) public relations

6) the generation and handling of funds

7) the fostering of links to other societies

B) On the question of a new journal, several issucs
were raised:

1) Was there a need? The answer seemed to be
positive since a cheaper journal was needed for the
field, it would provide a psychological boost to
younger scientists, and it would establish the
validity of behavioral ecology, e.g., in the job
market.

2) On the financial side, it was likely that the
journal would make money for the Society.

3) We would control editorial policy.

On the negative side:

1) There are already too many journals.

2) It might flop (which would damage the Society).
3) There is competition from other new journals.

Several other issues include:

1) Who would be the publisher?

2) What would be the editorial policy?
3) Would the language be English?

4) What would be the initial size?



President Krebs invited feedback from the
membership on suggestions for Editors and
Editorial Board (to be turned in at the Registration
Dcsk) and discussed models for editing and
possible types of publishing arrangements.

The question of a journal was then opened for
discussion.

During the discussion several points were
raised by members of the audience including when
the journal might be brought on line (two years is a
reasonable guess), and objection to "fleecing"
libraries, the handling of suggestions for editor
(they would be considered by the Executive
Committee), the fact that the presence of "too
many" other journals was likely to be a specious
argument, and what the editorial policy might be
(to be decided by the Executive committee after
due deliberation).

It was then moved and seconded that the
Executive Committee pursue the publication of a
journal. The motion passed with an overwhelming
vote by show of hands.

Information on progress regarding the journal
will appear in the newsletter.

C) It was announced that the next meeting of the
Society will be August 22-26, 1990 in Uppsala,
Sweden and will be hosted by Staffan Ulfstrand.
The organization is not yet set, and suggestions to
Professor Ulfstrand or the Executive Committee
are welcome.

There is already one offer for a 1992 meeting and
the Executive Committee would like more offers so
that it might consider options. Considerations
include place, time, cost (both of meeting and
travel), and duration.

D) It was announced that membership dues of
$5.00 will cover the period between the Vancouver
and Uppsala meetings. An appropriate vehicle for
payment by members not present in Vancouver will
be announced in the newsletter.

There being no further business, the meeting was
adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Hugh Dingle, Secretary

Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting
October 9, 1988

The Executive Committee again met with the
organizing committee following the Business
Meeting. Topics of discussion included the journal,
the next meeting of the Society, the newsletter, and
procedures for determining future Executive
Committees.

Journal

After some discussion, two prospective editors
were identified plus some additional candidates as
alternatives. It was decided the journal should have
two editors, one located in the Eastern Hemisphere
and one in the Western. Several publishers were
also discussed. A large list of possible candidates
for the editorial board was drawn up from
suggestions made by the membership and the
Executive Committee. An editorial board of about
15 members was considered about the right size.
Considerations for the board included
representation of different geographical areas, of
various taxonomic groups, of theory and
experimental or field work, and of methodologies.

A subcommittee of the Executive Committee
consisting of John Krebs, Linda Partridge, and
Randy Thornhill was appointed to pursue various
details of a journal, including making contact with
possible publishers and negotiating with them.
These negotiations will include the two editors
when they have been determined.

The following matters pertaining to editorial
policy were then discussed:

Fields: The journal will encourage publication in
all areas of behavioral ecology without constraint as
to theory, empirical studies, or taxon.

First Issue: A special effort should be made to
solicit good papers for the first issue. A good
techniques paper would be especially welcome.

Format: In addition to major papers, a
commentary section, a book review section
(delayed to the second issue), and a high quality
short communications section were considered
desirable.

Name: First choice is Behavioral Ecology.

Style and Language: In English with author’s
choice on British vs. American spelling (although
publisher will likely have input on this).



Executive Committee Meeting Minutes continued:

1992 Meeting
We have one volunteer and will solicit others

so that the Executive Committee will have options.

Some possible desirable locations were considered. -

Newsletter: This will be edited by Treasurer
Martin Daly. Correspondence should be addressed
to him.

Succession: Officers will serve for two years and
terms of council members will be staggered. The
Executive Committee will appoint a nominating
committee for new members.

Editorial Board: Terms will be decided by the
Executive Committee plus the editors. It is likely
one-third of the Board will turn over every two
years.

A five-year term was suggested for the editors.

Membership: A membership form and instructions
for paying dues will appear in the next newsletter.

Respectively submitted,
Hugh Dingle, Secretary

BEHAVIORAL ECOLOGIST

The Department of Zoology, University of
Oklahoma, has a tenure-track position beginning in
the Fall of 1989 at the Assistant or Associate
Professor level for an ecologically-oriented animal
behaviorist. The successful candidate will
strengthen our graduate program in behavior and
complement current faculty interests in the areas of
ecology, evolutionary biology, or physiology.
Preference will be given to candidates conducting
experimental, field-based research and those using
quantitative modeling techniques. Teaching
responsibilities will include undergraduate and
graduate courses in animal behavior.

Candidates must have: (1) demonstrated ability to
conduct significant independent research as
evidenced by publications; (2) demonstrated
teaching ability, with interests in both graduate and
undergraduate instruction; (3) a Ph.D. degree.
Only candidates who meet these criteria fully
should apply. Preference will be given to
candidates with postdoctoral experience and with
an interest in interdisciplinary scholarship.

Applications must include a complete curriculum
vitae, reprints of published papers, a full
description of research interests, and four letters of
recommendation (which include evaluations of the
applicant’s ability and potential to fill this position,
as described above). The application should also
list the names and telephone numbers of the
individuals asked to send recommendation letters.
The best qualified candidates will be invited for a
lecture-interview before a final selection is made.
All application materials must be submitted before
15 December 1988.

Women & minority candidates are urged to apply.

Applications and requests for additional
information should be sent to:

James N. Thompson, jr., Chair
Department of Zoology
University of Oklahoma
Norman, OK 73019 U.S.A.
(405)-325-4821

An equal opportunity/affirmative action employer.
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